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(Prepared by:  Cory Nimer) 
BACKGROUND
The current bylaws for the Archival History Roundtable were adopted by the roundtable membership in June 2013, and approved by Council on September 30, 2013. Among the provisions of these bylaws was the statement that
"The Chair shall issue a call for nominations, including self-nominations, for the positions of Vice-chair and Steering Committee member every June to all roundtable members via the roundtable’s official email discussion list and website. A slate of candidates shall be established by the officers and announced to roundtable members no later than June 15."

During the past two years it has become clear that the short period allotted in the bylaws for soliciting members to run for office may have limited participation in the election. For this reason, we would like to amend the bylaws to extend the period for recruiting roundtable officers as follows:
"The Chair shall issue a call for nominations, including self-nominations, for the positions of Vice-chair and Steering Committee member every June May to all roundtable members via the roundtable’s official email discussion list and website. A slate of candidates shall be established by the officers and announced to roundtable members no later than June 15."
In accordance with the procedures described in the SAA Governance Manual, Section X.E.4, this change has been approved by the roundtable membership (97 percent in favor) and is now being forwarded to Council for your review.
DISCUSSION
Current deadlines established by the Society for seeking candidates for roundtable offices create a restricted window for outreach and discussion. According to the current Archival History Roundtable bylaws, the chair cannot issue a call for nominations until June 1st, while SAA staff would like the finalized list of nominees by June 15th. By extending the period for recruiting candidates for officer positions, the roundtable will be able to improve communications with its members and expand the candidate pool for roundtable leadership. 
RECOMMENDATION(S)
That the SAA Council approve the replacement of the Archival History Roundtable bylaws provisions on elections to state:
"The Chair shall issue a call for nominations, including self-nominations, for the positions of Vice-chair and Steering Committee member every June May to all roundtable members via the roundtable’s official email discussion list and website. A slate of candidates shall be established by the officers and announced to roundtable members no later than June 15."
Support Statement:  Extending the deadlines for the Archival History Roundtable to recruit officers, the Society will increase participation in roundtable elections and improve communications among its members. 
Impact on Strategic Priorities:  The revision of the election provisions would support strategic goal #4 of improving communication with members and expanded leadership opportunities. 
Fiscal Impact:  There should be no increase in staff costs associated with this proposal.
QUESTIONS FOR DISCUSSION
· Would initiating the recruitment of Archival History Roundtable officers earlier than June interfere with any other programs or elections? 
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